

The Fiduciary Rule Status Update

September 26, 2017

On April 8, the Department of Labor published the so-called "Fiduciary Rule." It defines who is an employee benefit plan's "fiduciary" for purposes of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act (ERISA) and the Internal Revenue Code as a result of giving compensated investment advice regarding assets of a plan or individual retirement account. The Department simultaneously published two new administrative class exemptions from the prohibited transaction provisions of ERISA: the best interest contract exemption, and the class exemption for principal transactions in certain assets between investment advice fiduciaries and employee benefit plans and IRAs. The Fiduciary Rule had an initial applicability date of April 10. However, by memorandum dated February 3, President Trump directed the Department to prepare an updated analysis of the Fiduciary Rule's likely impact on access to retirement information and financial advice. On March 2, the Department proposed a 60-day delay of the applicability date of the Fiduciary Rule and prohibited transaction exemptions, and also sought public comment on their implementation and effect. On April 7, the Department promulgated a final rule extending the applicability date by 60 days — from April 10 to June 9. As such, the Fiduciary Rule took effect June 9 pursuant to a phased implementation period for compliance with the new exemptions. Under the phased implementation, providers need only comply with the impartial conduct standards to avail themselves of the exemptions. To satisfy these standards, providers must follow the best interest standard of care, receive no more than reasonable compensation, and make no materially misleading statements. On August 9, the Department submitted to the Office of Management and Budget proposed amendments to three exemptions, which would extend the transition period and delay applicability dates from January 1, 2018 to July 1, 2019. The Department stated that it will continue to review the Fiduciary Rule and seek public comments on potential changes. Relatedly, on July 6, the Department published a request for information seeking public comment on several aspects of the Fiduciary Rule, including ideas for possible new exemptions or regulatory changes. The deadline for submitting comments closed August 7, although Department officials have publicly indicated they will continue to accept comments beyond that deadline.

Related Practices

Financial Services Regulatory Labor & Employment

Related Industries

Life, Annuity, and Retirement Solutions

©2024 Carlton Fields, P.A. Carlton Fields practices law in California through Carlton Fields, LLP. Carlton Fields publications should not be construed as legal advice on any specific facts or circumstances. The contents are intended for general information and educational purposes only, and should not be relied on as if it were advice about a particular fact situation. The distribution of this publication is not intended to create, and receipt of it does not constitute, an attorney-client relationship with Carlton Fields. This publication may not be quoted or referred to in any other publication or proceeding without the prior written consent of the firm, to be given or withheld at our discretion. To request reprint permission for any of our publications, please use our Contact Us form via the link below. The views set forth herein are the personal views of the author and do not necessarily reflect those of the firm. This site may contain hypertext links to information created and maintained by other entities. Carlton Fields does not control or guarantee the accuracy or completeness of this outside information, nor is the inclusion of a link to be intended as an endorsement of those outside sites.